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Dear Families,  

I hope you are all well and ready for the Christmas Holiday. The lights are on outside and that is the sign that 

children have been prac�cing for the many performances which start this week. I never really understand how 

the teachers do it. Choosing the right play, cas�ng it, learning it, edi�ng it and polishing it ready for the BIG 

performance… It is a monumental task and they do it all within a two-week period. Incredible.   

I want to draw your a%en�on to the joint le%er I have wri%en with our Street Neighborhood Watch Associa�on 

about the issues that inconsiderate parking are having on our community. I have always believed that a school 

cannot be great in isola�on. Great schools start with their community. I understand the challenges and 

difficul�es of parking when the school day starts (I have worked in many schools and been a parent as well). It is 

an issue in almost every school in the country, as hundreds of people try to get their children to school on �me. 

What is hard to understand is some of the parking decisions people are taking that put children and adults at 

risk, the abusive comments being made and the inconsiderate ac�ons taken during the school run. In the past, I 

have been told that it is the schools responsibility to sort out parking. It is not. We cannot tell you how to park, 

but like children misbehaving outside of school, the impact does come back to us and it does hurt the reputa�on 

of our Academy and its community. Please, park responsibly; take five minutes longer on your morning journey 

and think about the impact that your parking is having on your child’s school and our community.  

I hope you enjoy the events this week and if I do not get the opportunity, I hope you all have a very merry 

Christmas Holiday.  

Yours sincerely,  

Brian Walton 

Budding Film Maker 

 

Corey was very proud that he and a few others from his year group 

and other previous Brookside students made a film at Youth club.  

He won an award (camera, ac�on) and cer�ficate. 

Corey’s family have the short film on a memory s�ck and say it’s 

very good. 

Congratula�ons, Corey.  We look forward to hearing more about 

your film making in the future!  

Book Swap Day 

 

Thank you very, very much for the book dona�ons! Our reading corners are in full use; if you have any more dona�ons .. 

there is s�ll room!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Phrase of the Month 

Welcome to the Language Corner! In each new edi�on, there will be a word or phrase in French to decode 

and explain. Emailed responses will win every pupil a house point and the best explana�ons will be re-

warded with either a Gold Counter, Red Star or possibly a Ping Pong Ball and an appearance in the follow-

ing Newsle%er! The more that enter, the more your house will benefit. (Email Mrs Whatling at 

office@brooksideacademy.co.uk )  

 

The second phrase of our new Language Corner is … 

Comment t’appelle-tu? 

What does it mean? When might you say it? How might you respond? What else can you tell me about it? 

Congratula�ons to the winners of the previous phrase compe��on who came up with terrific answers 

and won themselves a Gold Counter – don’t forget to come and see me to get it! 

 

Duolingo  

Have you heard of Duolingo? Duolingo is a FREE language learning tool that uses a gamified 

format to learn a language! To improve your French, try Duolingo at home; a fantas�c 

online pla<orm to improve your French. It teaches you four types of language skills: read-

ing, wri�ng, speaking, and listening, through bite-size lessons (anything from 2-10 minutes) that are like 

games, where you can earn points, points, points! 

If you are interested in joining my online Duolingo class and improving your French, please click the link 

below (Ctrl+Click to follow link) and start playing! 

www.duolingo.com/classroom/fzcuna 

Work towards becoming the “Linguist of the Month” and receive a cer�ficate in the Celebra�on Assembly, 

or simply earn house points! 

If you want to find out more about Duolingo, click on the links below. 

h%ps://www.techlearning.com/how-to/what-is-duolingo-and-how-does-it-work-�ps-and-tricks 

h%ps://blog.duolingo.com/duolingo-101-how-to-learn-a-language-on-duolingo/#geGngstartedonduolingo 

I look forward to receiving your ’Phrase of the Month’ entries. 

     Mrs Whatling 
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Dear Families, 

 

A Joint Response regarding Parking from Brian Walton, Street Neighbourhood Watch and PC Mark Pople 

 

I have had a number of communica�ons with our local Street Neighbourhood Watch Associa�on and Mark 

Pople, our Local Police Constable, over the past month that have highlighted the many challenges our local  

community and residents are facing. I want to highlight these and ask that everyone help us resolve these       

issues. 

 

I have heard and listened to many tes�monials from local residents, which highlight what I can only see as  

u%erly inconsiderate behaviour towards our community by a small minority: 

 

1. Parking on street junc�on corners across drop curbs thereby forcing pedestrians and mobility scooters in to 

the main road. I have also heard from pregnant mothers, or mothers with prams who have had to walk into 

the road to get past cars parked like this. 

2. Parking when there is another car parked opposite, which creates a smaller gap to drive past. This is a      

par�cular issue raised by the 376 Bus in Smithfield Road bus route, which has been stuck because of parking 

like this. This not only has a knock-on impact locally as it causes more chaos on our roads; it also means that 

the bus service that many of our community relay on for appointments becomes delayed. 

3. Parking part way or even fully across property off road parking – even when drop curbs are clearly visible. 

Residents have been delayed for appointments and abused when challenging this in the past. 

4. Parking on zigzag yellow lines outside our busy academy. We had a recent incident where a family were 

crossing, they went behind a car parked on the zigzag yellow lines and the car then reversed towards the 

crossing family. The parent hit the car window to alert the driver they were there and was then verbally 

abused.  

5. A concerned parent witnessed an incident whereby by a child was soaked by a car going too fast and       

driving through water near the school drop off bay to secure a parking space. The child was walking on the       

pavement when the driver of the car shot into the bay completely soaking them. The child was inconsolable 

on their way into school. 

 

You will have noted an increased Police presence recently and though very welcome, it is a shame that they are 

spending �me here and not on other important ma%ers. 

 

Brookside Academy has a great reputa�on within the educa�on world and our children and community are a 

key part of why this is true. We have three very easy to remember rules at Brookside – Be Kind, Be Safe and Be 

Responsible. I believe that if we are to hold our children to account for their ac�ons, then the least we can do is 

set the example ourselves. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Brian Walton – On behalf of Street Neighbourhood Watch Associa�on and PC Mark Pople 



 

IMPORTANT PRIMARY SCHOOL ADMISSIONS INFORMATION 

Please apply now if your child is due to start school for the first �me, in September 2023 

The admissions process for school place applica�ons in September 2023 has begun and the Somerset County 

Council website is now live for parents/carers to make their on-line applica�ons. 

Somerset County Council will not be sending le%ers to parents/carers of children due to start or transfer school 

in September 2023 to inform them to apply.  Applica�ons should be made by the closing dates given below. 

  

Children due to Start School for the First Time in September 2023 —  How to Apply  

For children due to start school for the first �me (those who turn four before September 2023), the closing date 

for applica�ons is 15
th
 January 2023 and the na�onal offer day is 17

th
 April 2023.   

Parents can apply online now at:  Apply to start school for the first �me 

The primary admission guide for the 2023 admissions process can be found on the Somerset County Council 

website: Primary Admission Guide 

Parent/carers are advised to read the guide thoroughly before making an online applica�on. 

 

 

Last Friday, our wonderful Brookside community once again pulled on 

their fes�ve woollies  to raise money for Save the Children.  Everyone 

looked very Christmassy in their snazzy, sparkly, silly jumpers and    

together we raised a spectacular £272.85. 

 

We really appreciate the support you gave to make our Christmas Jumper Day such a 

success – thank you all! 



Dates for your Diary: 
 

13.12.22 Year 1 & 2 Christmas Performance (Cast A) 09:15-10:00 

13.12.22 Year 3 & 4 Christmas Performance/Dress Rehearsal (Cast A) 13:00-13:45 

13.12.22 Specialist Provision Christmas Crea�ve ASernoon 13:30-14:30 

13.12.22 Year 5 & 6 Christmas Performance/Dress Rehearsal (Cast A) 14:00-15:00 

13.12.22 Year 3 & 4 Christmas Performance (Cast A) 18:00-18:45 

13.12.22 Year 5 & 6 Christmas Performance (Cast A) 19:00-20:00 

14.12.22 Year 1 & 2 Christmas Performance (Cast B) 09:15-10:00 

14.12.22 Year 3 & 4 Christmas Performance/Dress Rehearsal (Cast B) 13:00-13:45 

14.12.22 Year 5 & 6 Christmas Performance/Dress Rehearsal (Cast B) 14:00-15:00 

14.12.22 Year 3 & 4 Christmas Performance (Cast B) 18:00-18:45 

14.12.22 Year 5 & 6 Christmas Performance (Cast B) 19:00-20:00 

15.12.22 Christmas Party Day for Years 1 to 6 and for the whole of Specialist Provision 

15.12.22 Early Years Christmas Performance 14:30-15:00 

16.12.22 Christmas Party Day for Early Years 

19.12.22 to 02.01.23  Christmas Holidays 

03.01.23 Children return to school and nursery 
 

Please check the School Calendar on our Website for further events throughout the year: h ps://

www.brooksideacademy.co.uk/calendar/ 

We use email and text as our main means of communica�ng with parents and carers.  If you have not 

provided us with an up-to-date email address or mobile phone number, please do so. You may be 

missing out on important  informa�on. 

Please refer to the 

relevant le%er for 

details—le%ers 

are all available to 

view on our web-

site. 

Privacy No�ce Reminder 

The Academy's Privacy No�ce for Pupils and Parents  is available to view under the ‘Policies’ area  of our website:  h6ps://

www.brooksideacademy.co.uk/policies/  This no�ce explains the data collected by the Academy, why it is collected and 

your rights over this data.   

Polite reminder regarding the ‘Drop-off’ Bay 

 

Our local Police Officer and a PCSO monitored traffic and parking outside the academy last Thursday.  They reported that 

parents and carers were parking in the Drop-Off Bay for extended periods of �me (many for much longer than 20 minutes), 

making it inaccessible to other users. 
 

Please can we ask that this Bay is only used for quick drop-offs and pick-ups from school and nursery and not used as a 

‘parking’ bay for extended periods. 
 

Thank you for your co-opera�on with this ma%er. 

Breakfast Club Request 
 

Some parents and carers have been trying to drop their children off at Breakfast Club up to 10 minutes before the �me  

they have booked and, in some cases, trea�ng our staff disrespec<ully when they are just doing their job.  We cannot admit   

children before the �me booked due to staffing and children’s safety. Please can we request that children arrive at       

Breakfast Club ‘just in �me’.  Thank you for your understanding. 







Thank you to everyone who has checked/updated their school children’s Data Collec�on and 

Parental Consents on the SIMS Parent App.  Please can we ask that all parents complete this as 

soon as possible.  Thank you! 

SIMS Parent App   

We have a convenient way for you to access, review and request changes to the data held on you and your children, as 

well as see key term dates and other informa�on.  You are able to access our new SIMS Parent app and website at your 

own convenience via smartphone, tablet or PC – any�me, anywhere.  

What will you find in SIMS Parent: 

• School term, inset dates and contact details available at the click of a bu%on. 

• Access to update your contact details, so we always have the most up-to-date informa�on in case of emergency. 

• Access to update Parental Consents for your child. 

• Your child’s a%endance data. 

• Your child’s end of year report will be available here at the end of the Summer term 2023. 

If you have more than one child at school, you’ll have access to this informa�on for all your children, from the same app.  

(Please note that this App is not available for our Nursery parents, as their children’s records are held on a separate       

system; please contact the Academy Office if you would like to make changes to the personal informa�on we hold for 

Nursery children.) 

Teachers will soon be taking photos 

of children in their Christmas play 

costumes to post on our website 

for families to view and enjoy. If we 

don't have your parental consent to 

do this, we will be unable to take 

your child’s photo. 

The Parental Consents are available 

to view and update under the Data 

Collec�on tab on the SIMS Parent 

App.  



Absence from School 

A%endance at school is vital to your child’s  learning and development.   

Children’s progress will be affected if they are absent.  

We have a statutory obliga�on to inves�gate any child’s a%endance that falls below 90% or below the 10 ses-

sion absence threshold (10 or more half day absences within a 12-week period).     Evidence of medical appoint-

ments, e.g. Doctor’s/hospital/Den�st appointment cards/le%ers, etc., is required.   

If your child is ill, please no�fy us before 9.00am via the Studybugs app, which is available to download from: 

studybugs.com.   

Please inform the school beforehand if your child has to a%end an appointment.   

We are not able to authorise holidays in term �me..  

Children who arrive or leave school during the day must be signed in or out at the Academy office. 



Free School Meals 

Children who a%end a Somerset County Council school, whose parents or carers receive 

any of the following are en�tled to free school meals: 
 

• Universal Credit with an annual household income of less than £7,400 aSer tax 

• Income Support (IS)  

• Employment and Support Allowance (Income related)  

• Income-based Job Seekers Allowance (IBJSA) - not Contribu�on based  

• Guaranteed Element of State Pension Credit.  

• Support under Part 6 of the Immigra�on and Asylum Act 1999  

• Child Tax Credit with an annual taxable income (as assessed by HMRC) of less than £16,190, as long as the 

family is not also in receipt of Working Tax Credit.  
 

Only the benefits listed above qualify for free school meals. If you have recently become unemployed but are 

s�ll receiving Working Tax Credits, you may be en�tled to free school meals.  
 

Non-Benefit related addi�onal eligibility criteria: 
 

Children of families who don’t receive these benefits may also qualify for free school meals if the family’s annual 

household income is no higher than the following: 
 

• £22,700 for families outside of London with one child 

• £26,300 for families outside of London with two or more children. 
 

And the parent or carer meets any of the following criteria: 
 

• you are a Zambrano or Chen carer 

• families who have no recourse to public funds with a right to remain in the UK on grounds of private and 

family life under Ar�cle 8 of the European Conven�on on Human Rights 

• families receiving support under Sec�on 17 of the Children Act 1989 who are also subject to a no recourse to 

public funds restric�on 

• a subset of failed asylum seekers supported under Sec�on 4 of the Immigra�on and Asylum Act 1999 

• you hold a Bri�sh Na�onal (Overseas) – BN(O) – passport 

• you are a spousal visa, work visa or student visa holder 

• you have no immigra�on status. 
 

Please phone the Children and Young People's Team on 0300 123 2224 for advice.   

Children must be in school all day and they will be provided with a meal at lunch�me which is paid for by the 

school. 

It is the responsibility of the parents or carers to register their en�tlement and request free school meals for 

their children.  

Children in nursery do not qualify for a free meal un�l they start school, but applica�ons will be processed so 

that when your child starts school, you will already be no�fied whether they qualify for a free school meal or 

not. 

Forms are available from the Brookside Academy Office or apply online at: h%ps://www.somerset.gov.uk/

educa�on-and-families/free-school-meals/   

Uniform Reminder                                                                                                                                                   

The school uniform is very simple and reasonably priced. We expect the children to wear it:  White or red 

shirt/blouse or polo shirt, Brookside sweatshirt or cardigan (a plain, low-cost, red sweatshirt or cardigan is 

acceptable), grey or black skirt or trousers/shorts, red & white summer dress, black shoes.  PE kit is red t-shirt and 

black shorts and warm joggers and trainers for the Winter.  A warm, waterproof coat in wet/cold weather.  Hair 

should be natural in colour and not of an extreme style (Mohicans, skinheads, or tramlines, are not acceptable). 

Every child should have a book bag and a PE bag.  We give each new Early Years child a book bag before they start 

school.  Sweatshirts, cardigans, PE kit and book bags can be ordered via the ‘Uniform’ link on the Academy Website.  

ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE CLEARLY NAMED – PLEASE.  Parents/carers will receive a text reminder if their child isn’t 

wearing the correct uniform. 





 

 

 



NEWS FLASH—JUNIOR SQUASH TASTERS COMING SOON! 

Come and try this AMAZING SPORT with Tim Miller, Level 3 Coach 

Rackets provided. All levels welcome 

When:  Weds, Jan 17th, 25th 2023, 4-5pm 

Where:  Victoria Club, Street, BA16 0HB 

Contact:  �mmiller177@yahoo.co.uk  


